
CITY OF NORTH LAS VEGAS MEETING 

AGENDA ITEM 

CIP No.  Related  Item:  

LIST CITY COUNCIL GOAL(S):  Safe and Livable Community 

PREPARED BY:  
 

Pamela Ojeda 

Police Chief 

Respectfully Submitted 
 

Ryann Juden 

City Manager  

MEETING DATE:  

3/17/2021 

 

  

NUMBER: 7. 
 

SUBJECT:  

Authorize Submittal of Application and Acceptance of the Resulting Grant Award from the State of Nevada, 

Department of Public Safety, Office of Traffic Safety Under the FFY2022 Pedestrian Safety Program in the 

Total Amount of $221,034; Grant Funds in the Amount of $176,827 and a Required Local In-Kind Match in the 

Amount of $44,207 for the Overtime Cost to Educate and Enforce the Pedestrian Safety, Awareness and 

Education Program for the Police Department. (Citywide) (For Possible Action) 

REQUESTED BY: 

Pamela Ojeda, Chief of Police, Police 

WARD: 

 Citywide 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

Approve submission and accept resulting award of a grant in the amount of $ 176,827 from the State of 

Nevada, Department of Public Safety, Office of Traffic Safety, under the FFY2022 Pedestrian Safety Program 

for the Pedestrian Safety, Awareness and Education Program; and authorize the City Manager or his designee 

to execute the grant application and award documents.  

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: $ 44,207  

EXPLANATION: 

Grant provides funds for overtime costs to educate and enforce the Pedestrian Safety 

Program. 
 

Amount: $ 221,034 

Grant funds: $ 176,827  

In-kind match: $ 44,207 
 

Explanation: A local in-kind match of $ 44,207 is required and funds will be budgeted 

in the Police Department’s FY21-22 budget. 
 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

200-400213 

200-400227 

200-400220 

200-400223 

 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

This grant will enable the Police Department to conduct the “Pedestrian Safety, Awareness and Education” 

Program.  The project activities will focus on modifying driver and pedestrian behavior and increasing the 

awareness of the dangers to pedestrians in traffic.  
 

The Police Department will continue providing the safety awareness education campaign, called “Stop, Look 

and Listen”.  Fifteen participating elementary schools will receive instruction, continuing with the goal of 

teaching the program to all public elementary schools. Events are planned between October 2021 and 

September 2022. 

  
 

 


